BEN CLINE 6TH DISTRICT, VIRGINIA

2443 RAYBURIN HOUSE OFFICE BUILDING WASHINGTON, DC 20515 (202) 225-5431 FAX (202) 225-9681 WWW.CLINE.HOUSE.GOV



COMMITTEE ON APPROPRIATIONS

SUBCOMMITTEE ON COMMERCE, JUSTICE, SCIENCE, AND RELATED AGENCIES

SUBCOMMITTEE ON LABOR, HEALTH AND HUMAN SERVICES, EDUCATION, AND RELATED AGENCIES

COMMITTEE ON THE BUDGET

Congress of the United States

House of Representatives

March 31, 2023

Chairwoman Granger Ranking Member DeLauro H-307 The Capitol Washington, D.C. 20515

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro:

I am requesting funding for the I-81 Corridor Project in fiscal year 2024. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Virginia Department of Transportation, located at 1401 E. Broad Street, Richmond, VA 23219.

The funding would be used for widening the I-81 Corridor. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because the I-81 Corridor is vital to our nation's economy. This project will reduce the likelihood of congestion, decrease clearance times for incidents, and reduce the potential for crashes.

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by 23 USC 133.

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate family.

Sincerely,

Ben Cline

Member of Congress

line